MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 14 DECEMBER 2010.

Present:
Father Stan, Nicola Moorhead, Laura Twomey, Doug Carr, 



Peter Fiddler, Pat Townley, Marie Wilson.

Apologies:
Mary Barry, Maureen Dunlop.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Doug Carr.

Introductions were made to Father Stan, with a brief description of the purpose of the Core Group.  It was agreed that the Core Group had a vital role in co-ordinating the workings of every other group in the parish, for instance, in overseeing preparations for last year’s Jubilee.  The Core Group has been instrumental in joining St Ann’s and St Mary’s together to form one vibrant community.  

Diary Dates for 2011.

Father Stan suggested three meetings per year for the Core Group plus three per year for the parish forum.  Meetings will not take place during Winter.  The next meeting of the forum is Thursday 13 January 2011 at 7.30pm (possibly at St Mary’s if St Ann’s is already booked).  

A suggested list of dates is as follows:

Core Group




Parish Forum

Tues 15 March 


Thurs 24 March (St Mary’s)

Tues 12 July
 


Thurs 21 July (St Ann’s)

Tues 11 Oct



Thurs 20 Oct (St Mary’s)

Miscellaneous Items.

· Father Brebner.  A collection will take place during Mass on                6 February for Father Brebner as a gesture of thanks for all the help he offered the parish during Father Harney’s illness.  He will be invited here by Father Stan and presented with his gift.

· Father Harney: A photograph of Father Harney will be placed in the Lady Chapel and a memorial Mass will take place on the anniversary of his death (16 October).  Special prayers will be said monthly at Mass.

· Youth Worker: The contract for the diocesan youth worker (Clare Lees) is due for renewal.  The Dean has requested information as to Clare’s input in the parish.  Ann Hall will have this information to hand.

· Suggested updates on the website: a photograph of Father Harney and details of Father Stan’s induction Mass. 

Repairs and Maintenance.

Father Stan said that St Ann’s is a lovely church which would look even more special if the backcloth to the altar was changed to reflect the changing ecclesiastical season.  This would be quite inexpensive to implement and maintain.  Also, perhaps the crown of thorns could be moved to the left side of the church to balance out the mosaic?  

Weekly Bulletin.

The printing is of poor quality at the moment.  Doug Carr will speak to Chris Thorpe to help resolve the problem.  

Daily Chapel.

This small chapel to the rear of St Ann’s will be brought back into use.

Children’s Drawings.

Mrs Twomey requested some hooks or materials to hang up the children’s drawings after Sunday Mass.  Agreed.

Fathe Stan closed the meeting with a prayer.







